
                                             STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE - TOWN OF SURRY 

                    SELECTMEN  

               MEETING MINUTES JULY 17, 2023     

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Steve 

Goldsmith. 

Steve Goldsmith reported the louvered portion of the townhall steeple will need to be replaced. He is 

currently working on prices to replace and paint the boards. Steve Goldsmith will cut them to size.  The 

selectmen will have Zak Payne match the white paint.  

The selectmen discussed the flooding on the Scripture driveway off of the Gilsum Rd.  

Jay Croteau worked on a pistol permit.  

Jay Croteau worked on the building permit application #1160  for Phillips of 268 Joslin Rd. Steve 

Goldsmith will deliver the permit. $475.00 due to the town.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills. 

The selectmen signed payroll. 

The selectmen discussed the report of potholes on the Old Walpole Road just before the S curves.  

Bruce Smith submitted the corrections for Nh DOTS City and Town Directory.  

Von Krebs Cinterino 2009 ZBA  meeting minutes added to file. Bruce Smith emailed to legal team.  

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the minutes of July 10, 2023 as amended. Steve Goldsmith seconded 

the motion. The selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.  

Jay Croteau responded to an email from Denise Dragon. No audit report from her yet. 

The selectmen discussed trailer at Wayne Brown. Jay Croteau motioned to not take action on the camper 

on the Brown property until which time a formal complaint is made about the structure. Steve 

Goldsmith seconded the motion. Bruce Smith abstained. The motion  passed. 

The selectmen signed the letter to the trustees for the appropriations from town meeting. 

Bruce Smith commented on the reporting for the ARPA grant.  

Bruce Smith will contact the state about the missing Report of Intent to Cuts 

Emergency management is requesting any reportable damage from the recent flooding.  

John Berglund spoke to Jay Croteau about the flooring for the second bathroom at the fire station. 

Durwin Clark is working on ditching and cleaning culverts.  Some areas on the Joslin Rd may need to be 

seeded for erosion. 



The selectmen discussed the statute for junk cars court ruling from 2022. The selectmen discussed a site 

visit for nuisance trash and junk cars with the discussion of civil dispute between landowners. The 

selectmen tabled the discussion until a reply email is received from landowner.  

Steve Goldsmith moitioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 

adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 


